
ACBL UNIT 239 ANNUAL MEETING 
JAMESON’S – SUN CITY, HUNTLEY 
APRIL 2, 2022 
Marilyn Croft opened the meeting at 10:30am.  She introduced 
all the Board members with comments on their service to the 
unit. Karen Miller who handles various mailings for our unit was 
thanked, as well as Linda Jacobson for her work on the Unit 239 
Newsletter which is part of the District 8 Newletter. 
 
Marilyn made several announcements:  She reminded 
members to keep their MYACBL information up to date. She 
provided dates and places for the tournaments scheduled for 
the year. Marilyn discussed a new program called A Royal STaC 
for face to face clubs as well as giving information about Grand 
National Team play. She reminded us that our unit pays STaC 
fees and sponsors teams for major competitions. 
 
Marilyn shared our regrets over the losses of the year and gave 
special recognition to Ray Parnell who did so much for bridge, 
his players and students, and our unit. She introduced Mike and 
Martina Kelley who have stepped into the Crystal 
Lake/Algonquin game to keep it running. She thanked them for 
their willingness to keep this fine club going. 

 
The minutes of the last annual meeting were read by Linda 
Jacobson, Secretary.  There were no corrections 
 
Janet Kruger sent copies the treasurer’s report for each table. 
She said the expenses were minimal the past 18 months.  



Marilyn explained the many tasks that Janet performs as 
treasurer, including filing our taxes, and commented on the 
great job she does.  The report was accepted. 

 
Linda Jacobson, chairman of the nominating committee, 
presented the slate for board members to serve a two year 
term:  Karl Anderson, Marilyn Croft, Dave Jenkins, Janet Kruger, 
and John Pree. As no others expressed interest in running, the 
slate was elected. 

 
The Ace of Club and Mini McKinney awards for 2021 were 
announced and congratulated with recipients receiving their 
awards. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 
11:15am, and was followed by a free luncheon and bridge 
game. 97 members attended. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Linda Jacobson, Unit 239 Secretary 


